
From: Stephanie Black <Stephanie.Black@cityofchicago.org> 
Sent: Friday, March 1, 2024 5:23:54 PM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Massimo Pacilli <Massimo.Pacilli@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: Re: HHS sponsored travel to DC for in-person PACCARB meeting, Feb 2024 
  
  
Hi Steve! 
Back from Washington, DC---it was a fascinating and productive meeting. I avoided honoraria 
and the only swag was hand sanitizer and a glasses wipe cloth. 
  
As you may recall, I attended the Presidential Advisory Council on Combatting Antimicrobial 
Resistant Bacteria (PACCARB) https://www.hhs.gov/ash/advisory-
committees/paccarb/membership/index.html from 2/22-2/23, sponsored by HHS.  I paid meal 
expenses. 
  
Please let me know if more information is needed.   
  
All my best, 
Stephanie 
  

  

From: Stephanie Black <Stephanie.Black@cityofchicago.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 5:13 PM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Massimo Pacilli <Massimo.Pacilli@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: HHS sponsored travel to DC for in-person PACCARB meeting, Feb 2024 

  

Hi Steve, 

I continue to serve as a voting member of the Presidential Advisory Council on Combatting 
Antimicrobial Resistant Bacteria (PACCARB) https://www.hhs.gov/ash/advisory-
committees/paccarb/membership/index.html 

  

The group is having an in-person meeting Feb 22-23, 2024 and I've been invited to attend (email 
below).  I'm also serving on the Global AMR Working Group.  HHS has agreed to cover the cost of 
my travel to and from Chicago to Washington, DC and hotel during my stay because I'm a voting 
member and subject matter expert. 
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I'm writing to let you know of this event.  Below is an email I've received from the PACCARB HHS 
administrators re travel/hotel. 

  

Thanks for your review. 

  

Best, 

Stephanie 

 

From: Mcclelland, Sarah (HHS/OASH) <Sarah.Mcclelland@hhs.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2024 9:17 AM 
To: Plummer, Paul <pplummer@niamrre.org>; Newland, Jason <jgnewland@wustl.edu>; Stephanie 
Black <Stephanie.Black@cityofchicago.org>; Burbick, Claire <claire.burbick@wsu.edu>; Fajt, Virginia R 
<vfajt@tamu.edu>; Huang, Susan <sshuang@hs.uci.edu>; Kwon, Jennie <j.kwon@wustl.edu>; Brian 
Lubbers <blubbers@vet.k-state.edu>; Gilbert Marks <glmarks05@mac.com>; Nahum, Armando 
<anahum@safecarecampaign.org>; Robin <patel.robin@mayo.edu>; Payal Patel 
<Payal.Patel@imail.org>; Julia.Szymczak@hsc.utah.edu <Julia.Szymczak@hsc.utah.edu>; Wittum, 
Thomas <wittum.1@osu.edu>; 'jonischeftel@gmail.com' <jonischeftel@gmail.com> 
Cc: Dupree, Laforest (HHS/OASH) <Laforest.Dupree@hhs.gov>; Musmar, Jomana (HHS/OASH) 
<Jomana.Musmar@hhs.gov>; Krem, Haley (HHS/OASH) <Haley.Krem@hhs.gov>; Francis, Zanah 
(HHS/OASH) <Zanah.Francis@hhs.gov>; Lauren Plaine 
<lplaine@gryphonscientific.com>; jennifer.adona@roseliassociates.com <jennifer.adona@roseliassociat
es.com> 
Subject: ***IMPORTANT TRAVEL UPDATES FOR PACCARB FEB PUBLIC MEETING*** 

  

  

Dear Voting Members: 

  

Thank you for your patience as we prepare for our February hybrid meeting! Below is important 
information about your travel to and accommodations for the meeting. This meeting will be in-person 
for our council members only, all presenters and public attendees will be virtual. Please read it 
thoroughly and let us know if you have any questions. 

  

  [Warning: External email] 
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Meeting Logistics (Agenda Forthcoming) 

• PUBLIC MEETING DATE: February 22, 2024 
• WORKING GROUP MEETING DATE: February 23, 2024 
• TIMES (tentative): February 22: 8 am – 8:45 am ET admin meeting, 9 am – 4 pm ET public 

meeting | February 23: 9 am – 12 pm ET working group meeting 
• LOCATION: The meeting will take place IN-PERSON (for council members) at the Ritz Carlton 

Pentagon City, 1250 South Hayes Street, Arlington, Virginia, USA, 22202 
• If any of your network is interested in participating in the virtual Public Comment session pre-

registration is required using the REGISTRATION LINK. 
• If you are unable to attend, please inform the team. 
• ACTION: A dinner the evening of February 22nd will be scheduled. Please let us know if you are 

interested in joining. 

  

Travel Instructions 

• ACTION: If you plan on joining us in-person, please be sure to start planning your travel 
• Your flight/travel will be booked by HHS, please keep an eye out for correspondence from 

LaForest Dupree (Laforest.Dupree@hhs.gov) regarding your flight. She is CC’d on this email and 
will be in contact soon. 

• As an SGE, WE must take care of your flight reservation. You will not be reimbursed if you book 
your own flight (so sorry). Ms. Dupree will help you take care of this. 

• You are responsible for booking your own hotel. Deadline for Booking is February 
1. Click HERE to reserve the special rate negotiated with the Ritz Carlton- Pentagon City for this 
event. 

  

Working Group Updates 

• The Global AMR working group meeting will also be held in-person the day after the public 
meeting (February 23rd). 

  

  

Thank you all and we look forwarding to seeing you in person in February! 

Sarah M. 

Sarah McClelland, MPH 

Health Policy Analyst 
OIDP/PACCARB 
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Email: sarah.mcclelland@hhs.gov 

https://www.hhs.gov/ash/advisory-committees/paccarb/index.html 
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